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Dear Residents, 
I hope that you are enjoying the springtime weather. June brings the excitement of school 
graduations, weddings, and Father’s Day. I hope that you and your family have fared well 
during the pandemic. 

The Spring Annual Town Meeting is scheduled to begin on Thursday, June 17 at 7:30 p.m. The Town 
Meeting will be televised by Chelmsford Telemedia. Sessions will continue on the following Monday 
and Thursday evenings until the Town Meeting Warrant is completed. 

With June 30th being the term end of many of the Town’s committee appointments, a reminder that 
there is an opportunity for you to become involved with the various activities. Committee vacancies 
along with the application can be found on the Town’s website: www.chelmsfordma.gov. Openings are 
also announced at the beginning of each Select Board meeting. 

As always, please contact my office at 978-250-5202, or email TMOffice@townofchelmsford.us with 
any questions or comments. Please log in to the Town of Chelmsford website www.chelmsfordma.gov 
for departmental information and other current information affecting the town. 

Best Regards, 
Paul Cohen 

Town Manager 

Charles H. Holtzman 
November 20, 1919 - May 7, 2021 

From the Director’s Desk… 
On his office window was the saying “Every job is 
a self-portrait of the person who did it.” If that is 
true, our Senior Center is a self-portrait of Charlie 
Holtzman. 
We lost Charlie this past month, but so much of 
what he gave us will stay with us forever. The 
Senior Center itself would not be here if it were not 
for the herculean efforts of Charlie in securing the 
funds, making the plans, and funding the 
improvements ever since its inception. For over 40 
years of volunteer service to the Friends of the 
Senior Center, Charlie was often the first person to 
the Center each morning, greeting the rest of us 
as we came in, often with a song, a joke, or just a 
happy whistle.   
But Charlie was more than that. He was not just 
the nuts and bolts of the Senior Center; he was the 
heart and soul. A true example of what public 
service means, he taught us what each person 
can do for others when they are willing to give of 
themselves. 
 

With love from us all, rest in peace, Charlie    
~Debi 

“Dedicate yourself to what gives your life true 
meaning and purpose; make a positive difference 
in someone's life.”  ― Roy T. Bennett 


